
FACULTY SENATE SUMMARIZED MINUTES 

2014-2015 FACULTY SENATE 
August 26, 2014  

(Draft – Awaiting Approval at the September 23, 2014 Faculty Senate meeting) 

The Faculty Senate meeting for August 26 was called to order at 3:00 p.m. in the Roberts Room of 
Scholes Hall. Faculty Senate President Pamela Pyle presided.  

ATTENDANCE 
 
Guests Present: Allen Ernst, Adjunct Psychology; Loa Traxler, Museum Studies; Robert Delcampo, 
Anderson School of Management; Ken Imerman, Neurology; Wayne Thorpe, GPSA; Lisa Kuuttila, 
Science and Technology Center; Kevin Bacon, Perkins and Will; Tim Trujillo, DPS 

APPROVAL OF THE AGENDA 

The agenda was approved as written. 
 

1. Approval of summarized minutes for April 22, 2014 meeting  
 
The minutes were approved as written with no abstentions. 

 
2. Posthumous Degree Request for Phillip D. Sisneros 

 
Anderson School of Management Associate Dean Robert Delcampo presented the following 
request for a Posthumous Bachelor of Business Administration in Accounting for Phillip D. 
Sisneros. The request was approved by unanimous vote of the Faculty. 

 
 

http://facgov.unm.edu/actions/Attendance/1415Attendance.pdf
http://facgov.unm.edu/actions/Attendance/1415Attendance.pdf


3. Faculty Senate President’s Report and New Senator Orientation 
 
Faculty Senate President Pamela Pyle would like for this year to focus on the faculty to meet their 
needs. Faculty Senate President Pamela reported on the Board of Regent Adopt a College. 
Regent Koch attending the School of Architecture and Planning for a day to learn what the faculty 
does. Having each Regent visit a School or College on campus will help them know how to 
advocate for faculty. The next in line is the School of Engineering that has been assigned to 
Regent Fortner and Regent James to visit with the Anderson School of Management. 
 
An evening called Faculty Focus is being planned for an hour and a half for Faculty to share their 
works to the public. Faculty Senate President Pamela Pyle met with Regent Hosmer he supports 
this event as well as the other Regents. Regent Hosmer will be attending a Faculty Senate 
meeting to meet with faculty this Academic year.  
 
There is an issue with Faculty salaries. Faculty Senate President Pamela Pyle is hoping to do a 
peer review comparison. There is twenty Peer Institutions; Faculty Senate President Pamela Pyle 
will forward this list to the Faculty Senate.   
 
A Health Benefits Task Force has been created to examine health benefits at the University to 
see what benefit packages could be better. The Task Force is chaired by Health Science Center 
Chancellor Paul Roth. The majority of the September 23, 2014 Faculty Senate meeting will be 
about health benefits. The Health Sciences Center Chancellor Paul Roth, UNM Health System 
Executive Physician-in-Chief Mike Richards and VEBA Board Chair Leslie Boni will be attending 
this meeting to report and answer questions regarding benefits. 
 
Faculty Senate President Pamela Pyle encourages faculty to bring up issues, comments or 
concerns to her or at Faculty Senate meetings so they can be addressed. 
 
New Senator Orientation  
 
About two years ago Committee on Governance member Doug Fields created a new Faculty 
Senate structure. The new structure was created for communication to improve by removing one 
of the Councils, Faculty Life and Scholarly Support leaving five Councils: Academic Council, 
Athletic Council, Business Council, Health Sciences Center (HSC) Council and Research & 
Creative Works Council. The HSC Council is listed as one Council but they do have a HSC Policy 
Committee and HSC Curricula Committee. The Athletic Council is of one but is required by the 
National Collegiate Athletic Association (NCAA) that they have a compliance council.  
 
The Faculty Senate Councils and Committees report to the Faculty Senate. The Faculty Senate, 
Academic Freedom and Tenure Committee and the Committee on Governance are voted on by 
the General (voting) Faculty.   
 

4. President’s Report 
 
President Frank reported on the following information.  

 





 
 
 

5. Provost’s Report 

 
There will be a Vice President for Research search this year, current Vice President for Research 
Mike Dougher is retiring but will Chair the Search Committee. There will be no Dean searches 
this year even though there are a couple of Interim Deans appointed. Dr. Mario Rivera has been 
appointed at the Interim Director for the School of Public Administration. 
 
A Chair School is being created to help faculty become Chairs, current Chairs and incoming 
Chairs. This will be through the entire semester multiple days and times. There will be training for 
Administrators for the Chairs that are appointed.  
 
The Office of the Provost is reviewing their responsibilities to be simplified in order to 
accommodate faculty and staff. 
 
The Budget process has begun; there is $235 million dollars in new revenues this year meaning 
4% across the board. This money will be spread out amongst scholarships, education etc. It is 
being discussed where the funds received will go toward at the University. There is about 24,000 
students that the University needs to be able rely on a tuition increase in order to meet the goals 
of the University. Depending if the increase is approved, the funds will most likely fund financial 
aid and the remainder in Strategic Initiatives for programs, hires, compensation etc. It is being 
discussed if compensation is going to be the priority of the University.  
 
Concluding the Provost’s report Faculty Senate President Pamela Pyle informed the Faculty 
Senate of results that Faculty Senator Witherington did from the Psychology Department to get 
feedback from faculty on how they were affected by the transfer of health benefits. Faculty 
Senate President Pamela Pyle requested for all Faculty Senators to send her their feedback from 
their constituents for it to be reported at the September 23, 2014 Faculty Senate meeting to UNM 
Health System Executive Physician-in-Chief Mike Richards and HSC Chancellor Paul Roth. 
 



 
6. Vice President for Research Report 

 
Vice President for Research Michael Dougher reported that the Office of the Vice President for 
Research is interested in adopting a property since sources of extra real funding is reducing. In 
an attempt to generate revenues for research it is being considered as an option for faculty and 
Industry. If Industry is interesting in investing in some aspect of the research mission at the 
University one of the things that holds them back is uncertainty of intellectual property. When 
Industry is interested in the Universities discoveries they work with the Science Technology 
Center (STC) and negotiate a licensing arrangement. Industry that is investing in the research 
mission where Intellectual Property could be developed is reluctant to get involved in the 
investments if there is uncertainty about what happens with the IP. Some Universities have 
discovered that if they remove that uncertainty by a pre-negotiated agreement that they are most 
likely to invest. Vice President for Research Michael Dougher would like to offer an option to 
Industry that they can invest in research and they would pay an upfront fee of 10% of the 
investment or $25,000 and for that they would have exclusive rights to the Intellectual Property. If 
Industry would generate more than $10 million based on the Intellectual Property the University 
would receive 1% of the $10 million. 





 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



CONSENT AGENDA TOPICS  
  

7. Summer degree candidates 
 
The Summer 2014 Degree Candidates were approved by unanimous voice vote of the Faculty 
Senate. 
 

8. 2014-2015 Faculty Senate Committee Appointments 
 
The 2014-2015 Faculty Senate Committees appointments were approved by unanimous voice 
vote of the Faculty Senate. 
 

 AGENDA TOPICS  
 

9. Innovate ABQ 
Perkins and Wills Representative Kevin Bacon reported on Innovate ABQ. 





































 
 

10. New Business and Open Discussion 
 
 

Meeting adjourned at 5:00 p.m. 


